Arts and Humanities Division Meeting
October 5, 2021, 10am-11:30am

Courtney Becks, Paula Carns, Karen Huck, Kirstin Johnson (chair), Kate Lambaria, Siobhan McKissic, Emilee Mathews, Matthew Roberts, Geoff Ross, Celestina Savonius-Wroth, Marek Sroka

[bookmark: _Hlk83715914]Agenda
1. Approve minutes from September meeting
a. Meeting notes approved
2. Committee updates
a. [no AC update; Sept mtg canceled]
b. CDC
i. 2023 potential budget shortfall. Try to get lists of potential cancellations together by March to have discussion with teaching faculty before they leave for the summer. Some review of print + e packages to cancel print unless compelling reason to keep print. Moratorium on cancelling right now, start process all at same time to “count” toward goal. If new subscriptions needed, transfer from monographs, and can transfer back to monos if cancellations clear enough.
1. Matt asks what the process will be and asks for the messaging to come from Tom’s level to help alleviate subject specialists’ communications with teaching faculty, so that the messaging is consistent and clear. Also, from last year’s discussion it was still not settled where the cut will come from, whether serials, monographs, etc. Consideration of asking Tom to come to A&H meeting, question of when and before or after process announced. Thinking of inviting to December meeting. Question of if Area Studies division feels similarly, and information shared that they do. Potential for shared strategies.
ii. Transformative open access publishing agreements. Institute of publishing assessment. Our own faculty’s publications and where they publish, vs. what we pay for.
c. LSSC
i. Discussion with Susan Breakenridge about feedback mechanisms for staff to have their concerns addressed. One major topic is the remote working arrangements. Susan discussed a couple scenarios of one-off situations, like meetings and trainings. Some units so understaffed that staff are not getting breaks, this is a concern. Budget proposal for library security to come back. Used to have people come through units, especially late night open libraries. Help to address situations that might come up like mask wearing. Larger concerns about safety on campus, and how to best work with campus security or have in-house.
3. Collaborative collection development opportunities
a. Open for discussion—bring what you’ve got!
i. Project Muse, not pursued. Potential for Cambridge and oxford, esp Handbooks and Companions. National theatre possibly. Definitely interest in handbooks and companions. MR will check up on quotes.
ii. GOBI autoship plans, Celestina has one, Emilee is planning to working on, Matt may be interested in 
4. Joint initiatives with Area Studies Division (vis- à-vis building project)
a. Email from Ralph, chair of Library senate committee that is asking for faculty membership to advise library on collections onsite, esp. Main library. Discussion on how to best work with this group, whether it would be better for them to participate in CDC, etc. Kirstin will write up discussion into letter and send to Dean and Tom, possibly invite them to meet. Also mentioned that this is an area of crossover with Area Studies, could be beneficial to include them.
5. Other
a. DSTF update. The only real piece of news is that library admin is considering continuing the “Request Digitization of Entire Work” function in Primo. According to Kyle, there have been quite a few requests this semester, which shows that it is popular. At present Preservation is doing the scanning and archiving the files for future use. Since they are best place to do the job, they will continue to do so. One issue to be resolved is funding to hire staff to scan. The appointment of the primary person doing the scan will end in December, as will this person’s salary. I should mention that Preservation only scans books for which they cannot find electronic copies.

6. Unit round robin as time permits
a. Comparing notes about foot traffic, lower than pre-pandemic but still steady.
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